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SUMMARY OF BILL:    Removes language in statute limiting the fee for inspection of 

any elevator, dumbwaiter, escalator, or moving walk from exceeding $100. Furthermore, 

removes language limiting the inspection fee of any aerial passenger tramway from exceeding 

$200.  

 

Removes the annual maximum construction permit fee, maximum annual acceptance inspection 

fee and maximum annual follow-up inspection fee, each being $300, for each new or altered 

elevator, dumbwaiter, escalator, moving walk, or aerial passenger tramway. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• Pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 68-121-103 (a) – (b), the Elevator and Amusement 

Device Safety Board has the duty, power, authority, and responsibility to regulate aerial 

passenger tramways, elevators, dumbwaiters, and escalators and may prescribe fee for 

construction permits, operating permits, acceptance inspections, initial inspections, and 

periodic inspections for the aforementioned devices, rather new or existing. 

• Based on information from the Department of Labor and Workforce Development, this 

legislation largely removes antiquated language and thereby, removes conflicts between 

statute and rules of the Board. 

• This legislation is estimated to have no significant impact on the fees currently levied by 

the Board; therefore, no impact to state government.  

 

 

IMPACT TO COMMERCE: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumption: 

 

• This legislation will have no significant impact on commerce or jobs in this state.   
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CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

   
Krista Lee Carsner, Executive Director 

 

/jb 


